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ºÉÆ.|É¶ÉÉ.(ãÉä.{É.)/III/Sr.AO-Adhoc      ÉÊn.:  24.01.2022 

CIRCULAR No. 56 

ÉÊ´É­ÉªÉ/Sub - Entrustment of charge of Senior Audit Officers to the Assistant 

Audit Officers in IA&AD 

 

 It has been decided to fill up the vacancies of Senior Audit Officers from 

the Assistant Audit Officers, purely on ad-hoc basis, for the panel year 2021 

subject to the following conditions: 

a) The arrangement will be purely an entrustment of charge of vacant posts of Senior 

Audit Officers on ad-hoc basis and will not constitute promotion or appointment to 

the post of Sr. AOs. 

b) The period served in ad-hoc charge will not be counted for any purposes for 

promotion to Sr. AOs or next higher grades or for the purpose of seniority, 

promotion, financial benefits (increment, MACP, pension etc.) or for any other 

entitlement. 

c) In case of deputation to another office within or outside IA&AD, the officer shall 

be reverted to the original post of AAO, before proceeding on the deputation. 

d) The AAOs, who will look after the charge of Sr. AOs, will be paid a Charge 

Allowance of Rs. 2,500/- p.m. in addition to pay in their own level. No other special 

allowance in addition to that will be permissible to them. 

e) The period of such charge will not exceed, in any case, beyond one year or till 

further orders, whichever is earlier. However, the ad-hoc arrangement can be 

terminated at any time without assigning any reasons. 

f) The AAOs, who will look after the charge of Sr. Audit Officers will not exercise 

the statutory powers vested in the post of Senior Audit Officers under CCS (CCA) 

Rules, 1965. 

g) The AAOs so entrusted with the charge of SAOs will be designated as Senior Audit 

Officers (Ad hoc). 

  



 

 

  

 The officers in the list attached are likely to be considered for entrustment 

as ad-hoc Senior Audit Officers. It is requested that willingness/unwillingness to be 

considered for entrustment as ad-hoc Senior Audit Officers, may be intimated to 

OE/Administration (Audit-I) in the format enclosed on or before 04.02.2022. 

(Vide orders dated 06.01.2022 of PAG) 

 

 

        ह.  

´É.ãÉäJÉÉ{É®ÉÒFÉÉ +ÉÉÊvÉBÉEÉ®ÉÒ (|É¶ÉÉºÉxÉ) 

To 

The officers concerned 


